
OVERLOOK AT MT. CRESTED BUTTE OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL OWNER’S MEETING

August 10, 2021
9:00 AM MDT

Owners Present:


John & Joanne Hare
Bob Colvey

Robert Valentine 
Lauren Kaplan 
Owner Present by Phone

Blair Pogue 




Jay Dalton 
Owners Represented 

 By Proxy:


Steve & Anne Murray (proxy Board x2)
Blair & Cristin Pogue (proxy Board)

Sanders and Karen Hickey (proxy Bob Colvey)

Matthew Kosakowski (proxy Lauren Caplan)
Jay Dalton (proxy Bob Colvey)

Kent McNeil (proxy Board)
Management Company



Present:



Billy Laird and Annalise Smith, Mountain Home Management
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM. A quorum was established with 11 of 26 lots represented, 42% representation. 38% or 10 lots are required for a quorum. 
Proof of Meeting Notice: Emailed July 20, 2021

Reading and Approval of Minutes of Previous Annual Owner Meeting Minutes: 

The following motion was made by Robert Valentine: 
MOTION: To approve the August 7, 2020 owners meeting minutes as presented.
SECOND: John Hare
Vote: Unanimous Approval

Report of President or Officers

John Hare inquired about the noxious weeds at the entry sign and Bob Colvey asked about the CenturyLink phone line towers. Annalise Smith explained she had called CenturyLink and was told they were unable to replace their towers at this time because they were too busy, but they would go around and stand them upright. Hare asked management to remove the noxious weeds at the entryway and recommended getting a proposal from a local landscaping company to improve the attractiveness of the entry. The members discussed the Hunter Hill project. 
Report of Managing Agent

William Laird stated he will have the noxious weeds sprayed. Smith presented the financials. 
Unfinished Business

No unfinished business.
New Business
Jay Dalton explained three encounters he had with a dog located at 7 Peakview Drive. There was one instance the dog growled and exposed his teeth and another where a young child could not get the dog under control. Dalton notified authorities and found out the dog was not registered with the town. The members discussed the leash laws in effect in the Town of Mt. Crested Butte and in the neighborhood. Hare and Colvey stated they will take the appropriate action. Laird stated he would reach out to the homeowners since his company plans on taking over the management of their home in October. 

Election of Director:

The following motion was made by Robert Valentine:
MOTION: To elect Bob Colvey to a 3-year term on the board of directors with a term expiring in 2024. 
SECOND: John Hare
Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Unscheduled Business 
The members discussed upcoming design reviews on the schedule.
Set date of 2022 Annual Meeting
The date of the next Owners meeting was set as August 2, 2022, at 9 AM MDT. 
Adjournment
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:38 AM. 
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved by:
    ________________________________________                     ___________________________________
Annalise Smith, Recording Secretary     Date

John Hare, President

Date

